Alert To Employers!

Social Security “No Match” Letters Are Back

It has been 5 years since the Social Security Administration (“SSA”) has sent out notices to employers advising them that an employee’s name or social security number did not match their records.  But the practice or writing or calling has now been resumed.  The SSA sends out a separate notice for each employee for whom there is no match with its database.  The letter neither implies any intentional wrongdoing on either the part of the employer or the employee, nor is it a basis for the employer to take adverse action against the employee.  There are many possible reasons for the “no match” situation  – including input errors by the SSA, reporting errors by the employer or employee, identify theft, etc. 

You, as an employer, should notify the employee, and review their reporting information with them to ensure that the employee’s name and SSN are correctly shown on the documents.  If there has been an error, correction can be made via use of a form W-2c.  If the employer’s records match what the employee has reported, then the employee should be instructed to contact the SSA to correct any problems with the employee’s SSN or SSA record.  The employer should then follow up to monitor the employee’s progress in correcting the record.  

The SSA requires that employers provide employees with a “reasonable period of time” to resolve issues related to a no-match letter, but, unfortunately, there is no definition from the government concerning what a “reasonable period of time” is.   For now, a period of at least 120 days is recommended before an employer takes any adverse action. 

In today’s world, there is a lot of SSN fraud, and identity theft and fortunately, there are many steps that employers can take to verify electronically employee’s names and SSN’s against SSA records.  If you run into such a problem, feel free to contact us for further.

